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  NEWSLETTER NO. 10        TERM 2  WEEK 10         WEDNESDAY 2nd JULY, 2025 

NAIDOC WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
We have been enjoying the first half of our NAIDOC Week celebrations.  On 
Monday’s assembly we congratulated four students from each stage for 
demonstrating a strong connection to culture.  They each were presented with a 
special NAIDOC certificate. 
 
Today our whole school enjoyed a NAIDOC walk around the Urunga Foreshore to 
appreciate our local and very beautiful Gumbaynggirr Country.  
 
We look forward to learning more about 
the Gumbaynggirr lands from Matt 
Flanders tomorrow when he visits. 
 
Everyone is invited to join us on Friday 
morning at 10.30am for a Welcome to 
Country including a smoking ceremony 
which will then lead onto an Elders and 
Community BBQ. 
 
We hope to see you all there!  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

30 June - 4 July NAIDOC Week  Fri 25 July PJ Day - come dressed in your PJ’s 

Fri 4 July NAIDOC Community BBQ 28 July-1 Aug Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

Fri 4 July Last day of Term 2 Wed 30 July P&C Meeting @ 5.15pm - 6.15pm in Library 

Mon 21 July Staff Development Day (no students) Thurs 31 July Girrwawa @ 8.30am in Library 

Tues 22 July STUDENTS RETURN FOR TERM 3 4-8 Aug Public Education Week 
Book Fair 

Thurs 24 July Debate against Stuarts Point PS Tues 5 Aug Education Week Open Day & Art Show 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work, and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 
SCHOOL REPORTS AND PARENT-TEACHER MEETINGS 
School reports will be available to view via School Bytes from Thursday afternoon, 3rd July. 
 
In Term 3 Week 5, we will hold Parent-Teacher Meetings, with bookings available online through School 
Bytes. More information will be shared early next term. 
 
NAIDOC WEEK 
This week, we are proudly celebrating NAIDOC Week across our school. Students are engaging in a range 
of cultural activities and discussions exploring this year’s theme “The Next Generation: Strength, Vision & 
Legacy”.  
 
There are also numerous community events during the school holidays that families are encouraged to 
attend to continue celebrating NAIDOC locally.  
 
LEADERSHIP DAY 
On Friday 27th June, all Year 6 students from across the Bellingen Dorrigo 
Community of Schools gathered at the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre for an 
unforgettable day of learning, connection, and leadership. 
 
A major highlight of the day was a powerful talk from Barney Miller, whose 
inspiring life story encouraged students to stay strong, push through 
challenges, and never give up on their goals. 
 
Students then participated in a range of collaborative team-building and 
leadership activities across two sessions, supported by staff from each school. 
The program not only strengthened friendships and networks across schools, 
but also helped students build confidence and leadership skills they can take 
back to their school communities. 
 
We thank all participating schools and families 
for their support and look forward to seeing the 
positive impact of this experience as these 
students continue to grow into thoughtful, 
courageous leaders. 
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SAVE THE DATE  -  GRANDPARENTS DAY  
We have set a date in Term 4 to invite all the wonderful grandparents and grandfriends to join us for the very 
popular Grandparents Day.  Mark Tuesday 4th November in your calendar. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2026 – ENROLMENTS NOW OPEN 
We are now accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2026 at Urunga Public School. We look forward to 
meeting our future Kindergarten students and their families. Information about our transition and orientation 
program will be shared soon. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the office on 6655 6393. Enrolment applications can be accessed 
and submitted through our school website: Urunga Public School  
 
BELLINGEN HIGH SCHOOL – ASPIRE CLASS 
Families of our Year 6 students received detailed information last week about an exciting new opportunity for 
high potential and gifted students at Bellingen High School in 2026. Please refer to the flyer included in this 
week’s newsletter for further details.  
 
LATE ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL 
We have noticed a significant increase in students arriving after the 9:20am bell. Please note that we have a 
teacher on duty in the playground from 8:50am each morning. 
 
The first 15 minutes of the school day is vital for setting up learning routines and sharing key information. 
Frequent lateness adds up quickly and impacts student learning. If your child arrives late, please ensure they 
sign in through the office to be marked present.  
 
Thank you all for your continued support throughout a very busy term. From sporting events and excursions 
to performances, classroom learning, and special celebrations like NAIDOC Week, it has been a rich and 
rewarding term for our students. We deeply value the ongoing partnership between families and the school, 
which helps make these experiences possible. 
 
Wishing all our families a safe, restful, and happy holiday break. We look forward to welcoming everyone 
back for another exciting term of learning in Term 3. 
 
Take care and stay safe. 
Jane Martyn 
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Supporting Families Through  
The Urunga Food Pantry 

 
With the rising cost of living placing extra pressure on families—
particularly at the supermarket—we’re incredibly grateful for the 
ongoing support from Annie and her amazing team at the Urunga 
Food Pantry. 
 
Annie has been working tirelessly to support our local community 
by offering a wide range of affordable essentials, including pantry 
staples, toiletries, health and beauty products, cleaning supplies, 
toilet paper, pet food and even homemade frozen meals. 
 
Did you know that fresh fruit, vegetables and bread are available 
for free every week (while stocks last)? This generous initiative is 
making a real difference in the lives of many families. 
 
We hope that families who are feeling the pressure right now are 
reaching out to Annie and her team. You’ll find them in the arcade 
next to the laundromat every Thursday from 10am to 3pm, and 
Friday from 10am to 12:30pm. 
 
A heartfelt thank you to Annie and the Food Pantry team for their 
compassion, commitment and the vital service they provide to our 
community. 

 

Open 
Hours: 

 

Thursdays 
10am-3pm 

 
Fridays 

10am-12:30pm 
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 GIRRWAWA 

Following our NAIDOC celebrations, we’re 
looking forward to coming together at 

Girrwawa to reflect on what we’ve achieved 
so far this year and begin planning for  

future events, learning opportunities and 
stronger connections with our local  

Aboriginal community. 
 

We warmly invite everyone to join us on 
this journey. Come along to our fortnightly 
yarns—to listen, to share, and to connect. 

GARDEN CLUB 
Term 2 threw plenty of challenges our way, with 

wild weather sticking around for weeks!  
Unfortunately, that meant we had to miss several 

of our planned catch-ups. 
We’re crossing our fingers that Term 3 brings more 
sunshine and just enough rain to keep our garden 
glowing and growing. We’re aiming to return to 

fortnightly Garden Club sessions, especially early in 
the term. As spring starts to bloom, we may add a 
few extra sessions to make the most of the perfect 

growing season. 
Keep an eye on the newsletter for any additional 

dates, and please reach out if you’d like to get  
involved—we’d love to have you!  

 



 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS - GROUPS  
Unfortunately there was an error in the Group Ordering code that was in the last newsletter.  The correct 
code is: 25S6051PR53R  
 
You can view and order the photos online at  
https://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/  Orders will be posted to the 
school and we will send them home with students when they arrive. 
 
NORTH COAST RUGBY UNION TRIALS 
Hayden and Lachie Richardson strapped on the footy boots and headed off to 
Grafton for the North Coast Rugby Union Trials on 25th June.   
 
Unfortunately after a heavy tackle near the beginning of the day Lachie was 
sidelined and unable to play the rest of the day.  Hayden played on and 
helped their team win all but one of their games.  While neither of the boys 
were selected in the North Coast team, it was a big day for them both and we 
are very proud of them for representing our school and the Mid North Coast 
region at this level. 
 
NORTH COAST SOCCER TRIALS 
Nate Fitzgibbon also travelled to Grafton to trial for the North Coast Soccer 
Team last Monday.  The rain didn’t stop all day, but that didn’t dampen the 
spirits of the players.  They had a great time and played well.  Nate wasn’t 
selected in the North Coast team but it was a great experience for him 
competing at this level.  Well done Nate. 
 

PYJAMA DAY  -  GOLD COIN DONATION 
National Pyjama Day, held on Friday 25 July, is all about wearing your 
favourite pair of PJs to help The Pyjama Foundation raise much-needed 
awareness and funds for children in foster care. 
 
With the money raised from National Pyjama Day, you’ll be helping them offer 
learning skills to more than 800 children, fund educational resources and help provide stable, positive 
relationships. 
 
It’s hard to imagine the trauma a child goes through when they enter the foster care system. These children 
are removed from their original homes for their own health and safety. 
 
Many have experienced trauma, neglect and 
instability at a young age. It impacts their 
confidence, their ability to trust others, and their 
core foundation for learning. 
 
The Pyjama Foundation was created to provide 
children in care with a world full of unlimited 
opportunity, to create positive relationships, 
and instil a love of learning. 
 
Through The Pyjama Foundation's Love of 
Learning Program, volunteer 'Pyjama Angel' 
mentors provide one-on-one support to 
children in care by visiting them once a week to 
empower them with learning, life skills and 
confidence to reach their full potential. 
 
Please wear a pair of PJ’s on Friday 25th July 
and if possible, bring a gold coin donation.  We 
look forward to seeing a lot of colourful 
pyjamas on the day 

at Urunga Public School is for 



 

 

K/1 NAVY ROARS INTO ART WITH THE LIONS CLUB 
Our local Lions Club recently invited us to collaborate on a fun art project to be incorporated into Lions Club 
International meeting. K/1 Navy eagerly took up the challenge, creating a series of vibrant, teacher-led 
crayon drawings of lion heads. 
 
Each student produced a unique and imaginative interpretation, 
showcasing their creativity and individual style. The finished 
artworks were laminated and collected by 2 Lions Club members 
who spoke to our students about what the Lions Club do and the 
varied projects they are involved in.  The artworks were then 
proudly displayed at the recent Lions Club event. 
 
It was a wonderful opportunity for our students to connect with 
the community and share their talents in a meaningful way. 
 

STAGE THREE MEGA RAFFLE DRAW 
After a huge term of fundraising, last week we drew our Stage 3 
Mega Raffle – and what an exciting moment it was! With over 30 
incredible prizes up for grabs, many of our students and 
community members are walking away as very lucky winners.  
 
We hope all the winners enjoy your prizes! 
 
A massive thank you goes out to all the amazing local 
businesses who generously 
donated prizes, and to 
everyone who supported the 
raffle by selling or 
purchasing tickets. It was a 
big effort from our whole 
school community, and an 
even bigger success.  



 

 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS IN THE NSW PREMIERS SPELLING BEE! 
What an incredible showcase of talent we experienced in 
Week 8 during the NSW Premiers Spelling Bee! Students 
from grades 3 to 6 who entered dazzled us with their 
impressive spelling abilities, bravely tackling some truly 
difficult words with skill and patience. 
 
Congratulations: 
Junior Winner:   Jed Simpson 
Junior Runner-Up:  Khyrell Winderlich 
Senior Winner:   Chilli Cameron 
Senior Runner-Up:  Hannah Pollard 
  
Multi-syllabic words with tricky spelling patterns 
challenged our participants, demonstrating their hard 
work and determination.  
 
A huge congratulations to all participants for their dedication and effort. Good luck to Chilli and Jed at the 
reginal Spelling Bee! 

LEADERSHIP DAY 
On Friday of Week 9, our Year 6 students embarked on an excursion to the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre 
for Leadership Day. Each student participated in two engaging activities designed to challenge themselves 
while also fostering teamwork, communication, and resilience. It was wonderful to see our students 
pushing their boundaries while building connections with peers from other local primary schools. 
 
Adding to the excitement, students had the privilege of hearing from Bellingen High students, who shared 
valuable insights about transitioning to high school and answered many pressing questions.  
 
A massive thank you goes out to Barney Miller, our inspirational speaker, for imparting important life 
lessons and sharing his challenges and successes with our young leaders. It was a fabulous day filled 
with learning, growth, and unforgettable experiences! 



 

 

 

At Urunga Public School, we take pride in promoting our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
values of being Safe, Respectful, and Responsible. Each week, we recognise a PBL Class of the 
Week—a class that has demonstrated these values as a team throughout the week. 
The selected class enjoys a special visit from Percy, our PBL mascot, who spends the week 
learning alongside them. Teachers also reward their class in their own unique way to celebrate their 
efforts. 
 
Choosing a class each week is never easy, as all of our students consistently show positive 
behaviour and teamwork. Congratulations to all our students for their ongoing commitment to 
making Urunga Public School a safe, respectful, and responsible learning environment! 
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PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 9 & 10, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 
 
 
· Sonny 

· Tom 

· Harvie 

· Koha 

· Hannah 

· Myana 

· Ethan 

· Remy 

· Cherry 

· Evison 

· Hazel 

· Jarrah 

· Harper 

· Van 

· Leo 

· Tannan 

· Sophie 

· Sylvie 

· Jeanie 

 

PosiƟve Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respecƞul 

  

We are 

safe 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Welcome to MHOC OSHC – Vacation Care Program 
If you're new to the area or school—welcome! We're excited to invite your family to be part 
of the fun these school holidays at Mary Help of Christians Out of School Hours Care 
(MHOC OSHC). 
 
Our Vacation Care program offers a safe, engaging, and inclusive environment where 
children can relax, play, learn, and connect with others during the school break. Each day 
includes a variety of exciting activities, including incursions, excursions, creative 
experiences, sports, and wellbeing sessions—there’s something for everyone! 
 
MHOC OSHC is conveniently located on the grounds of Mary Help of Christians Primary 
School, Toormina, and is open to all primary school-aged children, not just MHOC 
students. 
 
Here’s how to join us: 
· Complete an enrolment form via our online platform XAP (contact us if you need help 
with this). 
MHOC OSHC Enrolment Form 
· Check out our Vacation Care Program, which includes details of each day’s activities. 
· Submit your bookings and authorisations via the provided Google Forms. 
Reach out if you have any questions—our team is always happy to help! 
We’re committed to ensuring each child feels safe, supported, and excited to come each 
day. Our friendly educators look forward to meeting you and your child soon! 
 
Contact us: sawp-oshc@lism.catholic.edu.au 
Phone: 0459 030 941 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


